HALKIRK DISTRICT BENEFIT FUND

(Registered Office: 28 Queensgate, Inverness, IV1 1YN)

Registered Number: 281781 (Scotland)  Scottish Charity Number SC039254

MINUTES OF THE SEVENTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (AGM), HELD IN SCOTSCALDER HALL, SCOTSCALDER, HALKIRK, CAITHNESS ON 4th OCTOBER 2012 AT 7.30 PM

PRESENT:

Mrs K Cartwright (Chairperson) Mr S Mills, Mr N Fraser, 

                                 Mr D Munro, Mrs K E G Coghhill and Mr D Busby  
                                 (Trustees) and 20 members
APOLOGIES:   6 Members

IN ATTENDANCE:  Mrs S Reilly (Secretary)

OPENING REMARKS:

Mrs Cartwright thanked all members for their attendance at the Seventh Annual General Meeting (AGM) of Halkirk District Benefit Fund.  She was particularly pleased to see that, as decided at the last AGM, putting a notice in the local newspapers had not deterred people from attending.
1.  To Confirm Approval of the Minutes of the AGM held on 04.11.11
     The Minutes were proposed by Mr D Mackay as being a true record of the 
     meeting and seconded by Mr David Sutherland.

2.  To receive the Directors’ (Trustees) Report and Financial Statements for

     the year ended 31 March 2012, together with the Report of the 

     Independent Examiners:

     As nobody from Reid and Fraser had been available to attend the Meeting 
     and give details of the Report and Financial Statement, Mr Norman Fraser 

     read out the main details to those attending. He also informed the Meeting
     that some of the money had been put into a high interest account increasing

     interest currently to £700.00 per month.

     Mrs K Cartwright took this opportunity to encourage people to apply for grants

     either as constituted groups or individuals and not to be put off by the 

     application form.  She informed the meeting of various projects that had been 

     funded by Halkirk District Benefit Fund.
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3.  To Re-elect or elect not more than three Directors:
     Mr Cartwright explained that two of the current directors, herself and Mr 

     Norman Fraser had to stand down but were willing to be re-elected.   As

     there had been no further nominations a ballot was not required. However,
     she went on to explain that she and Mr Stuart Mills had to stand down in

     May 2013 when they had served 6 years on the committee, she explained 

     that at that time two or possibly three people would need to be co-opted on 

     and that at least five people were needed to make a quorum.  She asked the

     Members to consider whether they would be willing to be co-opted on to the

     Committee.
4.  To re-appoint Reid & Fraser as Independent Examiners to the Company.

     All members present agreed that they were content to retain Reid and Fraser

     as Independent Examiners.
5.  To authorise the Directors to determine the Independent Examiners

     remuneration.

     This was agreed.
6.  Any Other Business:

     Mr R Macleod asked whether the Committee had any information about the
     new Windfarm being set up near Causymire.  Mrs Cartwright said that nobody

     had been in touch and that the Windfarm owners were under no obligation to 

     give any money to the community.  However Halkirk District Benefit Fund

     would be writing to them to offer their expertise.  

    Mr Macleod then asked if Halkirk District Benefit Fund would be able to renew

    the playground at the Primary School which was in a poor state of repair.  Mrs

    Cartwright explained that she could not discuss individual applications at the

    Meeting but that an application form would have to be sent in to the Directors.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.50pm
Company Limited by Guarantee and Not Having Share Capital

